[image: image1.png]May God hold you in
the PALM of
His HAND.



[image: image2.jpg]



[image: image2.jpg]

Greetings Fellow Vincentians,

I have been impressed by the resilience and determination of the members in the Wagga Diocese. I received the following message from Trish Parkinson who is the President of St Clare’s at North Albury.

This is just a short report on North Albury Care & Support Centre:

St. Clare’s, North Albury Care & Support Centre are still offering food packages for those in need, no face to face interviews are being conducted in accordance with Covid-19 Regulations.

Phone assessments are being undertaken, with appointment time for pre-packaged food to be picked up.  Request numbers have decreased, in the past few days we have only had seven requests. 

We appear to be the only charitable organization in Albury providing food.  EAPA appointments are being done by telephone.

We are currently offering this service three days per week, Monday – Wednesday, with two members assisting each day.

 

I am keen to hear from other centres and how they function. I appreciate how difficult these days can be, but given these challenges the various groups have demonstrated a resilence and determination to to continue our sacred cause.

The State office is developing an online process for people to apply for assistance. This will work in parallel to our local processes. The reasoning is that as this crisis proceeds a new group of people will request our support. These people will not be used to asking for charitable assistance and will find an initial approach challenging. 
Bearing in mind that ALL our assistance is emergency support, they will do the assessment and forward to the local organisation the necessary directions for support. The State office is in the process of negotiating with local organisations as to how we can best address the need. I will keep you informed as this progresses.  
Finally, this week I am seeking people to contribute to this newsletter. It is NOT my newsletter. In the spirit of “one society” I would welcome all members to feel free to contribute, especially those who feel disconnected from the society because of the current pandemic.
May the Holy Spirit bless you and keep you safe as you go about your service to The Lord.
Peter Burgess
Reflection

We have just finished Holy Week, stopping and reflecting on the life of Jesus, how he suffered at the time of the crucifixion, and the resurrection giving new life to all of us.    Easter Sunday is often a time to be with family and friends; I am sure it was a different time this year, with the social distancing and lock down laws.

On Tuesday 7th April George Pell’s conviction was quashed and he was subsequently released from prison. It is important to say many people will have different views of the outcome of the High Court ruling. What is important to remember, at least in my mind, is that George Pell is a human being and has suffered during this process.   Equally and more important, there has been a victim behind this case, and many victims that have been harmed by priests and religious in the church, and the way the Catholic Church hierarchy has responded.

As George Pell stated in his media release “this is not a referendum of the Catholic Church, nor a referendum on how church authorities in Australia dealt with the crimes of paedophilia in the church, the point was whether I had committed these awful crimes, and I did not”.  

We can very easily be disheartened to see a member of the clergy being incarcerated, and then to see the conviction quashed in the High Court, this may bring rise to confusion for many Catholics and the broader community. 

We know behind all these cases are adult victims, who were children at the time they were harmed. This has huge implications on their lives to this very day.

As we know, the church in the past was more interested in protecting its reputation, instead of being pastoral to the victims, and providing a space for healing. We can easily become disillusioned, angry and hurt, and our feelings may be directed in many different directions, such as the church, media and the judiciary system. 

You may question your faith, and connection to the Catholic Church, and may hold this sense of vulnerability and shame in your life.  I encourage you not to be disheartened as there is a great deal to celebrate. Maybe the broader community does not see the change. We can and so can God. The church is making structural change and the church knows more change is needed.  It is easy to focus on ourselves and forget to focus on our relationship with Jesus.

We are all feeling a sense of vulnerability during these times, which perhaps is an invitation to become more transparent in our relationships. When we think of vulnerability, we often think of weakness, however as Brene Brown would say, vulnerability is a strength. 

To allow ourselves to be vulnerable is a courageous act; and one that may involve an emotional risk given the uncertainty of what is ahead of us. “Vulnerability is the birthplace of innovation, creativity and change” (Brene Brown).  How do we now take steps as a church, and individuals, to recognise our own vulnerability and that of others? Would this enable us to build and recreate a church of love, meaning, and justice?
“I have been crucified with Christ. It is no longer I who live, but Christ who lives in me. And the life in the flesh I live by faith in the Son of God, who loved me and gave himself to me”. Galatians 2:20
Peter Gormly

Mission, Spirituality and Pastoral Care

M: 0478 368 169

E: peter.gormly@vinnies.org.au

 [image: image3.jpg]



Every day in NSW the Society helps thousands of people through Home Visitation, Hospital Visitation, Prison Visitation, Homeless Services for Men, Women and families, Migrants & Refugee Assistance, Support for those living with a mental illness, Supported Employment Services for People with an intellectual and other disabilities, Vinnies Centres, Overseas Relief, Disaster Recovery, Budget Counselling and Youth Programs.

